
 Idaho Code 18-1501 has provided for many years that Idaho parents and guardians 
must take responsibility for the health, safety and  medical care of their children.   A failure 
to willfully provide such care is a violation of this law.  This legislation modifies the only 
exemption to this law by providing that the religious belief exemption  for medical care 
remains in place, except in the case where the child is in “imminent risk of permanent 
harm or death.” 

Fiscal Impact:  None other than to County law enforcement if needed 

Sponsors:  Idaho Chapter, American Academy of Pediatrics 
        Contact:  Dr. Paul McPherson 208-577-4460 
        Representative John Gannon 208- 




